	Minutes of the Patient Participation Group

Held on 23 May at Ethelbert Road Surgery
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Attendees:
	Name
	Representative from:
	Initials

	Peter Holwell (Chair)
	Bridge
	PH

	Elizabeth Kirkwood
	Bridge 
	EK

	Peggy Pryer
	Bridge 
	PP

	Kate Wortham
	Bridge 
	KW

	Wendy Venton
	Bridge
	WV

	
	
	

	Helen Edwards
	Littlebourne
	HE

	Janet Filer
	Littlebourne
	JF

	
	
	

	John Todd
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	JT

	Margaret J Schofield
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	MJS

	Janet Stellon
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	JS

	Bertram Leslie
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	BL

	Brenda Reynolds
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	BR

	Nancy Fulton
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	NF

	Beverley Callaghan
	Ethelbert Road Surgery
	BC

	
	
	

	Dr James Hinksman
	GP Partner
	JH

	Lorna Benwell
	Practice Manager
	LB

	Susan Harrisson
	Patient Liaison Administrator
	SH

	Weronika Zieba
	Practice Systems Administrator
	WZ

	
	
	

	
	
	


	01
	Welcome and Introductions

PH welcomed members to the meeting.
Introductions of PPG members & staff
	PH


	02
	Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising – 
Minutes and actions of the previous meeting were discussed
Agreed to send minutes by post for those without email.

Widget regarding patient feedback – still in progress – IT looking into – we can set up patient questionnaire – further details awaited
	PH
SH
WZ

	03
	Quality Improvement 
· This is being done around prescriptions – how to communicate issues to patient - . 

· JT talked about repeat prescription system – ie. NHS App - medication requested but when collecting but there can be an item missing due to unavailability or dosage not correct due to availability – formulation changed i.e. Slow Release instead of Fast Release.  Is it up to the Pharmacist or the patient to contact the surgery?

· Repeat slip does not get updated
· Communication to surgery very frustrating - could there be an option in Econsult to raise issues regarding prescription issues?
· More efficient way needed of alerting the surgery.
· James explained above from a GP perspective 
· PH (chair) asked if it is possible to make a member of staff responsible for dealing with this subject. LB will take to a QI session next Tuesday. LB explained that we ask for a minimum of 5 working days requested for practice and pharmacy to issue and dispense medication. 
· Is there a rule about how soon a repeat prescription can be requested – JH reluctant to do more than one week before due – reason because of CD drugs, stock piling and safety risks!
· MS reported that she had excellent support from Pharmacist whilst coming off one of her meds. 
· Could a drug with a known issue be done on a separate prescription?
	LB

	04
	Practice Updates
New staff:-

2 new GP’s (both female) – starting in the next few months - 1 at Littlebourne and 1 at Bridge
1 Locum GP is now salaried

New HCA & treatment nurse

5 new receptionists.

New Roles

GP Assistant – covering some phlebotomy clinics

Care Coordinator – supporting admin role

Every room will be full to capacity

News Letter

News Letter has been emailed to patients, also sent via text message also text messages with links and printed copies are at all sites – planned to produce every 3 months. Currently working on July’s content

Notice Boards – for Patient Information

· Started just before previous meeting.

· Friends and Family Test – will also be presented on the board as well at website.
Data : February – 92% Positive – 8% Negative

            March – 89% Positive – 12% Negative

            April – 91% Positive – 9% Negative

February there were 379 responders - March 698 responders which explains why percentage moving. These are based on face to face and telephone consultations.
· Appointment data – DNA’s 
· Telephone data – how many calls answered each day
Complaints 
These are reducing – we have had a couple raised through NHS England which are dealt with in a more in-depth and formal way.

NHS App Support 
Peggy and Brenda will provide support in the waiting room. Patient’s request access to the app.  We must have patients’ records before they are able to connect. PP reports that Photo ID is causing an issue.

Lorna, Weronika and Peggy to get together to discuss – patient information restricted at the moment due to 3rd party issues – currently working on. 

Volunteers 

We are working on organising a focus group – we have 5 new receptionists at the moment – so this has taken up time with training etc – so paused for the moment. LB will contact volunteers once new receptionists are up and running.

Focus volunteers will be identified in some way i.e wearing a lanyard.

PPG to be involved in focus session and sit in reception to have a better understanding – members to speak to LB at end of meeting.  

Add to next meeting – structure of Community Services – confusion as to which surgery a patient should be at – we are aware and reception are aware that some patients identify with one Surgery  while others regard all CMP sites are available to them – if difficulty can be a telephone consultation.


	LB
LB
SH


	05
	PPG Secretary Leaving

LB asked group if there would be anyone interested in taking on the duties of the PPG secretary – this would be on a voluntary basis. 

PH expressed the appreciation of the PPG for SH’s impressive contribution to its work and others likewise for her many decades of stalwart service at London Road

	

	06
	AOB

Disability Parking Access 
Peggy raised the subject that when parking in the disabled bay and she has ramp for her wheelchair – the ramp opens onto the road which makes it dangerous for wheelchair users with cars coming round the corner. If she reversed in she would then be blocking the pavement with her ramp.  Also because of the level of the parking screen in reception it is difficult for her to see the screen so that she can put her registration number in. 

COVID Vaccinations

These are available at the Sea Cadet Hall – open Monday and Friday to over 75’s and vulnerable patients – advice from JH take booster when offered and available. Sea Cadets allow disabled parking (and are now more relaxed about parking arrangements) LB will feed back to Sea Cadets.

	WP

	07
	NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 12 September 2023 at 12.30pm at Ethelbert Road. 


	


LIST OF ACTIONS:
	Action 1
	Find out if widget can be added to website for patient feedback - ongoing
	WZ

	Action 2
	NHS App Support -  availability – ongoing
	WZ

	Action 3
	Volunteers for Focus Group – to observe waiting room and reception - ongoing
	LB

	Action 4
	PPG Secretary – volunteer required to take on duties
	LB

	Action 5
	To send minutes of meetings through the post for members without access to email.
	SH

	Action 6
	To take request for dedicated member of staff to deal with prescription issues to QI meeting.
	LB

	Action 7
	Add to Agenda for next meeting – Structure of Community Services
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